
Error!



Simon: Hello, Simon. I noticed your site wiedemanncomedy.com
isn't loading on your computer because it says the connection
isn't private or whatever?

Simon: Mm-hm. I've checked my other computer and it runs on
that...

Simon: Why?

Simon: No idea. I thought I'd ask Wix about the problem and
I'm still waiting for a reply...

Simon: You emailed them, I understand. You must have been
desperate as that's not easy to do.

Simon: Yes, finding Wix's email address is incredibly
difficult. Lots of trial and error took place as it seems to
have been changed recently. They DO have one, so they can't
say they don't care about complaining/frustrated customers,
technically speaking, but just be prepared to go on somewhat
of a quest.

Simon: Either that or just read the troubleshooting section of
their site?

Simon: No, I didn't want to do that. Anyway, then I had the
idea of responding to a message the company sent me last year,
which arranged a phone call to talk about any thoughts I had
on them.

Simon: They must feel really strongly about people messaging
them and wasting their time.

Simon: Well if they advertise their site as intuitive and say
any old technophobe can use it, they really should expect
people to approach them with all sorts of problems when they
discover it's not. I don't know if they come across people
like me, though.

Simon: I hate problems.

Simon: Exactly.

Simon: I noticed you can't book go-karting now because of the
same error?

Simon: Yes. What my Mac has against comedy and mini cars is
anyone's guess. It's the most random combination imaginable.
It wouldn't be so weird if other sites were effected, but no.
Just comedy and go karts.

Simon: Is... there anything else you want to say?

Simon: Like what?

Simon: Er...
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Simon: Go on...

Simon: Um...

Simon: Are trying to buy time to think what the connection is?

Simon: I think I have something...

Simon: Which is...

Simon: Comedians are often quick-witted, whereas drivers
are... quick...

Simon: Witted?

Simon: Well, no. Quick...

Simon: Yes?...

Simon: Just quick.

Simon: Ok. But how would the internet make the connection by
itself and why would it bother making the warning?

Simon: I know I've talked about this subject before, but it's
like Judgement Day. Computers are taking over, just on a small
scale. I think it's valid to talk about such a serious matter
repeatedly.

Simon: They're taking over on a VERY small scale.

Simon: They've definitely annoyed you at least.

Simon: Not as much as a nuclear apocalypse, though...

Simon: Apocalypses are really annoying aren't they. It's hard
to find the words to describe how annoying they are. Even
words like 'vexatious' or 'exasperating' don't really do it.

Simon: Inordinately vexatious is better, but still not enough.
Which is why computers must be prevented from destroying the
world.

Simon: Wait, that was my argument.

Simon: Doesn't matter, does it?

Simon: Oh yeah.

Simon: Anyway, I'm still waiting for a reply. I really
shouldn't have messaged them twice, though. Unless that makes
them want to hurry for whatever reason?

Simon: Ok. I hate to change the subject, but I'm just getting
a bit confused about who is who. You're the one getting
questioned? Right?
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Simon: Really, we both are.

Simon: Ok, I started this interview?

Simon: Errr.... I think so.

Simon: Good anything else on your mind?

Simon: I was going to talk about messaging Wix twice, but I'd
rather talk of something less embarrassing/awkward, now that I
think of it.

Simon: Like?

Simon: The fact I didn't email them three times?

Simon: But you emailed someone else as well? That's a total of
three times.

Simon: I didn't message anyone four times, though.

Simon: Good for you.

Simon: Right. I think we should end this conversation on a
high.

Simon: Couldn't agree more. Only three messages! One of them
got answered, too!

Simon: Woop woop! What did the guy say?

Simon: He just gave a link to a troubleshooting page...

Simon: But you didn't want to bother with that?

Simon: No, I'll just use my other Mac to check my site... Oh
and one more thing before I go: I just saw a news article
saying 'sex with someone outside your house now illegal'.
Imagine reading that before the pandemic!

Simon: Great. Bye...


